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Agenda Item 1:  Antitrust Admonition
The ERCOT Antitrust Admonition and Disclaimer were read by Ed Echols, PWG Chair.  
Agenda Item 2:  COPS Report and PWG Agenda Review
Ed reviewed the agenda for today’s call. There was no COPS report.
Agenda Item 3:  Approve Call Notes
The notes for the September 22, 2014 call were reviewed.  It was requested that “MISWG” be changed to “MISUG”.  The notes were approved with the requested change. 
Agenda 4: Annual Validation 2014 Update
Bill provided an update for Annual Validation 2014. The Residential Task List is complete.  Randy reminded the TDSP’s that the Weather Sensitivity report will be available on 11/2/2014 on the MIS.
Agenda Items 5: LPGRR054 – Alignment with NPRR661, Discontinue Posting the Profile Data Evaluation Report
This Load Profiling Guide Revision Request (LPGRR) was created by MISUG and proposes the discontinuation of the posting requirement for the Profile Data Evaluation Report, ERCOT Market Information List (EMIL) ID, ZP18-432-M.  After some discussion, PWG reached consensus to ask COPS to endorse the PWG recommendation to PRS that LPGRR054 and the associated NPRR661 remained tabled pending further review.  It was suggested that part of the pending discussion needs to determine if language needs to remain that ensures the data for the evaluation of new profiles or changes in profiles is available upon request.
Agenda Item 6: Discussion of Initial Profile Assignment for Temporary Services

Ed summarized the discussion from the September 22, 2014 call. The issue is the market decision to make the initial Load Profile assignment for non-residential service for temporary services required for new home construction is BUSMEDLF dating back to market open.  By market design for the early days of temporary service , the backcast profile is used for initial settlement until meter read data is available from the TDSPs.  The average daily energy from the BUSMEDLF backcast profile is is around 500 kWh which can have credit, forecasting and ancillary service implications when assessments are done at the ESIID level.  
The Profile Decision Tree (Segment Assignment Tab) states the NODEM Profile Segment may be assigned for BUS ESI IDs that have a kWh meter, but the meter does not measure and retain a kW value; or BUS ESI IDs for which a demand value is measured but the value is not sent to ERCOT, per Nodal Protocols Section 10.3.3.1.


 
Randy summarized the “profile-average” energy charts that he prepared.  

Two options were discussed: 
1. the development of a new profile for the temporary service customer class or

2. the assignment of BUSNODEM as the default profile assignment. 
Consensus was reached to table the issue for further study and discussion.
Agenda Item 7: Next PWG Meeting, Additional issues
The next PWG call is scheduled for December 8, 2014, 1:30-3:00 pm. The agenda and WebEx information will be posted on ercot.com. As always, please submit any new agenda items to Ed Echols, Chair (Edwin.Echols@oncor.com) or Jim Lee, Vice Chair (jim.lee@directenergy.com).
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